Malcolm Fairlie called the January 10, 2018-Board of Electrical Examiners meeting to order at 3:05 P.M.
Gary Noble, Jim Sass and Chief Brown were present. Chief Brown took the minutes.

The December were approved as written.
Zachary Fisher did not appear as planned to re-take the exam. He will call when he plans to take it again.

Daniel Stroble of Bloomington, NY who is the City of Kingston Electrician appeared at 1 P.M. to take
Exam 1 A. His exam was collected at 3 P.M. and corrected. He was successful and his results were
reviewed with him. The fee was waived and License #428 was issued to him.

Thomas Fucignas of Margaretville, NY Electric appeared at 1:15 P.M. to take Exam 1 A. His exam was
collected at 3:15 P.M. and corrected. He was successful and his results were reviewed with him. He will
send his $225.00 check and insurance documentation and be issued #429.

The Board interviewed Darrel Brodhead who was previously licensed but whose license has lapsed since
2014. Under the circumstances, the Board feels Darrel should re-file his application, pay the $50.
Application fee, and re-take the exam. He can, and plan to appear on February 14, 2018 at 1 P.M. to
take Exam 1A.

Stephen Greener appeared for an interview to take the Master Electrician Exam. The Board reviewed his
application and credentials and approved him to take the exam. He plans to appear on February 14,
2018.

Deputy Chief Tom Tiano, from the Building Safety Division appeared to discuss issues with power being
turned on to posted buildings without their knowledge. He work with representatives from Central
Hudson, and the electricians to draw up a policy to make sure a safe procedure is followed when power is
turned on to a posted building. He will address the Board again next month to discuss progress.

The Board discussed and reviewed additional information received on the complaint filed against the work
done by Luke Keary. He will be sent a certified letter advising him that his license is withheld until he
meets with the Board to discuss this complaint.

The meeting adjourned at 4:18 P.M.






